East Gaston High School

Marching Band

1744 Lane Road

Mt Holly, NC  28120

June 14, 2013
Dear Band Parents,

It is time to start getting ready for 2013-2014 marching season.  With summer band camp just a few weeks away, we would like to share some important information with those returning students and welcome any new students and parents into the world of The Warrior Marching Band.  We hope this information will be helpful as we prepare for another great season.

In an effort to get you all the information for the upcoming season, I have put together this packet.  Please review all pages and return all forms.  You may mail the forms and band fees or you can turn them in on the first day of band camp.  If you decide to mail the forms, please send them to the attention of:


Lisa Fitzpatrick, Booster President


136 Laurel Ridge Court

Gastonia, NC  28056
This packet includes
· Band Fees Information and Form – please fill out and return with money
· Important Dates

· Information Sheet – please fill out and return even if you are a returning student
· Band Booster Information – committees to join – please fill out and return
· Information - Gaston County Volunteer Form - **This form is located at the school website – www.gastonschoolvolunteers.com
· Reminder: Marching Shoes ($38-$48) and Gloves ($3-$4) are NOT covered by band fees. 

We look forward to working with you and your child.  Please feel free to contact any member of the Booster Board if you have any questions.  This is going to once again be an exciting and terrific year for The Marching Warriors.
Thank You,
Lisa Fitzpatrick,

EGHS Band Booster President
East Gaston High School

Marching Band

Parent-Student Information Sheet

2013-2014
Name of Student: ____________________________________________

Grade of Student for 2013-2014: ________________________________

Parents Name: _______________________________________________

Home Telephone: _____________________________________________

Parent Cell & Work Numbers:


Mother – work phone: ____________________________________


Mother – cell phone:  _____________________________________


Father – work phone: _____________________________________


Father – cell phone:   _____________________________________

Parent E-mail address: __________________________________________

Parent E-mail address: __________________________________________

For further information you may contact me:

Lisa Fitzpatrick,

EGHS Band Booster President

ldf20052@bellsouth.net
Committee Interest:

(Please check one if interested in serving)

Fund Raising _________

Transportation ________

Prop Committee _______

News/Publicity ________

Refreshments _________

Trip/Competitions ______

Chaperones ___________
Uniforms _____________
BOARD MEMBERS

2013-2014
Board Member




E-mail Address
President

Lisa Fitzpatrick    

ldf20052@bellsouth.net
Vice President

Georgia Kirkland


georgiakirkland1@gmail.com
Secretary

Kelly Benner


kbenner@environmentalfiltration.com















Treasurer

Andrea Pope                                     ampope8@gmail.com
12th Grade Reps
              Jim Pope                                            ampope8@gmail.com


             Wayne Harbour


hwayneh4@yahoo.com
11th Grade Reps

Crystal Delaney


crystaldelany@yahoo.com



Nikki Rapp


nikki_rapp@bellsouth.net
10th Grade Rep

Cindy Childress


wilsoncreekmama@bellsouth.net
9th Grade Rep

Open







Open
Booster Meetings

Booster Meetings are held on the first Thursday of each month at 7:00 PM in the band room.  All students, parents and other interested parties are invited and encouraged to attend.  The boosters work hard to support all our band students, we hope that you will get involved and share some great memories with your child.  Please fill out the information sheet, so we can put you on our email distribution list.

Band Booster Committees    
Our boosters could not function without the help of volunteers who offer to serve on the

following committees. 

Fund Raising – This committee is responsible for exploring avenues to raise money and tangible goods to support the band.  Activities have included merchandise tent at football Games, Port-A-Pit BBQs, Fruit sale, car washes, raffles, working at Panthers Stadium, Booths at the Stanley and Mt Holly Festivals, etc.  Once the committee decides which Activities to sponsor, they are responsible for making sure there are enough volunteers to make the event a success.

Transportation – This committee is responsible for making sure we have buses to transport

Students to competitions, parades, etc.  Not only are they responsible for making sure we have

Buses for students, but that needed equipment (instruments, props, etc) are located and

transported as well.

Prop committee – This committee is responsible for working with the band director to develop,

design, build and transport props for shows and competitions.

News/Publicity – This committee is responsible for handling all publicity.  Included in those

responsibilities is the band emails, a band monthly newsletter, band camp newsletter and

making sure all events are communicated to the school and local newspaper.

Website – The band website is developed and managed by one of our parents.  The News/Publicity committee works with the web-master to be sure our band calendar is constantly updated with pictures

and event information.

Refreshments – The most important committee in the student’s eyes might be the refreshment

committee.  This committee is responsible for soliciting food and drinks for the football 3rd 

quarter meals, and for refreshments for concerts and competitions.  We also hold a spring awards banquet and this committee is responsible for arranging the food for this family event.

Trip and Competition – Each year our band participates in multiple competitions.  The band

director is responsible for choosing these competitions.  Additionally the band may have a 

Spring trip for concert competition.   The trip and competition committee is responsible for working with the director and booster board to plan and coordinate these events.  Past trips have included Disney World, Universal Studios, Myrtle Beach and Williamsburg.

If interested in serving on one of these committees please contact one of the board members or fill in

the interest sheet and return.
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EAST GASTON BAND NEWS
www.eghsmarchingband.com
IMPORTANT DATES

Mark your calendars for these upcoming events:
Percussion Camp 
July 29 - August 2
Times to be determined!! 

Be prepared for morning, afternoon and/or evening practice for the duration of camp 

Guard Camp 


July 29 – August 2 (8am - 5pm)
(Bring a bag lunch)

Rookie Camp 


July 31 – August 2 (8:00 - 12:00)

(Hornline)

Full Band Camp 

August 5 - 9 (8:00 – 5:00)

   



August12 - 16 (8:00 – 5:00)
(Bring a bag lunch)
Evening Band Rehearsal 
August 20 and August 22 (6 - 8:30)
(Everyone)

Regular Rehearsals: 

Tuesday Evenings (6 - 8:30) -- with full band





Weekly Sectionals (Times and Dates TBD)
ALL REHEARSALS ARE REQUIRED AND WILL BE AVERAGED IN AS TEST   GRADES!
End of Band Camp Pool Party – TBD
Mt Holly Pool

During Band Camp:

Wear Tennis Shoes with socks (soft sole shoes)

Sunscreen – Minimum 30SPF

Water Bottle (No Sodas), Gatorade OK for outside

Dress appropriately – Light, comfortable, breathable material

Long hair tied up & out of the way
Due to liability purposes students will not be allowed to leave the school for lunch. Come Prepared!
More Band News 2013-2014
March-A-Thon (8:00 – 5:00/or till we’re done)

Date and Time - TBD
Performances

Friday Night Home Games 
Aug 30  
Kings Mtn.
Sept 27   
South Point (away)
Oct.11  
Hunter Huss 
Oct. 25 
North Gaston * Homecoming
Nov.8

Forestview * Senior Night
Contests (all day event) we will only do 4 contests & Gaston Co Preview
Please reserve all these Saturdays as you are required to attend all contests
Sept 14            Gaston County Preview – Cherryville High School
Oct 5

“Knight Band Tournament” – North Henderson High School
Oct 12

“Trojan Tournament of Bands” - Chase High School (Forest City)
Oct 26  
“Cavalier Classic” - East Burke
Nov.2                “Southern Classic” - Newton Conover
Parades
Veteran’s Day Parade – Nov. 11
Mount Holly Christmas Parade – Dec. 4
Stanley Christmas Parade – Dec. 11
**December Concert Date at East Gaston--TBD

BAND FEES

2013-2014 Band Fees

Each year the Band Boosters Board of Directors must consider the cost of the marching band program.  Items that help determine these fees include the following: music and props for the show, band uniform cleaning/replacement, color guard uniforms and flags, transportation, food, support staff and competition fees.  The total cost of these items average approximately $20,000 annually.  To support our band for the upcoming marching season and to help cover these expected expenses, the Board has determined that the fees for this year will be assessed at $160.00 per student.  Families with more than one child in the marching band will receive a 10% discount for each additional student.  
Because the Band Boosters incur a large portion of next year’s expenses before the upcoming school year begins, we request that the band fees be paid by the first day of  band camp August 5, 2013.  The fees may be paid by cash, check, or band bucks should your student have any bucks available from last year. Students that have their band fees paid in full by the August 5 deadline will have 10% of those fees transferred into their band bucks account (this is a one-time offer). THIS DATE IS NON NEGOTIABLE FOR THE TRANSFERING OF BAND BUCKS.
In an effort to assist with this expense, we have 2 options available for payment:
Option A: One payment of $160.00 Due on August 5, 2013 (WITH 10% PLACED IN BAND BUCKS ACCOUNT). This date is NOT negotiable for Band Bucks Transfer.
Option B: Four payments of $40.00
 Due on August 5, 2013, September 2, 2013, October 7, 2013 and final payment November 4,2013
Please send your student band fees with their name clearly printed in a sealed envelope and place in the band box in Mr. Dunlevy’s office or if you wish to pay them over the summer please mail to Lisa Fitzpatrick.   If other arrangements should be needed for payment, please contact Mr.Dunlevy and he will contact the board members. We appreciate your support of the booster program!   

Thank you,

Lisa Fitzpatrick

President East Gaston Band Boosters

Please CLIP and use the appropriate form on the following page when paying band fees
Option A

Band Fees:

$160.00 due by First Day of Band Camp - August 5, 2013 (one time transfer of 10% to students band bucks account)
Students Names: ______________________________________________

Amount Paid: ________________________________________________

Check number:_____________

Option B -- First Payment

FIRST PAYMENT of $40.00 Due: First day of band camp August 5, 2013
Students Name:____________________________________________________________

Amount Paid:_____________________________________________________________

Check number:____________

Option B -- Second Payment
SECOND PAYMENT of $40.00 Due:  September 2, 2013
Students Name:________________________________________________________________

Amount Paid:__________________________________________________________________

Check number:_____________

Option B -- Third Payment

Third PAYMENT of $40.00 Due: October 7, 2013
Students Name:____________________________________________________________

Amount Paid:_____________________________________________________________

Check number:____________

Option B -Final Payment
FINAL PAYMENT of $40.00 Due:  November 4, 2013
Students Name:________________________________________________________________

Amount Paid:__________________________________________________________________

Check number:_____________

